
SFRPC 
South Florida Regional Planning Council 

Proudly serving South Florida since 1974 

1 Oakwood Boulevard, Suite 250 

Hollywood, Florida 33020 

(954) 924-3653

Via Email 

December 29, 2020 

Mr. Noah Valenstein 

Secretary, Florida Department of 

Environmental Protection 

2600 Blair Stone Road 

Tallahassee, Florida 32399-2400 

Dear Director Sutton and Secretary Valenstein: 

421 SW Camden A venue 

Stuart, Florida 34994 

(772) 221-4060

Mr. Eric Sutton 

. 

. 

Executive Director, Florida Fish and 

Wildlife Conservation Commission 

620 S. Meridian Street 

Tallahassee, Florida 32399 

On behalf of the South Florida and Treasure Coast Regional Planning Councils, thank you for 

your continuing efforts to safeguard Florida's fragile environmental and conservation 

resources. Over the last three years the SFRPC and TCRPC have worked in close partnership 

with the Florida Department of Environmental Protection, the Florida Fish and Wildlife 

Conservation Commission, and public, private, and nonprofit stakeholders to further public 

awareness, restoration, and protection of Florida's endangered coral reef spanning Miami­

Dade through Martin counties, and Monroe County. 

At its October 16, 2020 Joint Meeting, the Councils unanimously adopted Joint Resolution #20-

01, related to Florida's Coral Reef ecosystem. A copy of the Resolution is included herewith for 

your review and information. The Councils have identified as a top priority the creation of a 

long-term coral reef conservation strategy for Florida's Coral Reef, including the Southeast 

Florida Coral Reef Ecosystem Conservation Area, before adverse impacts to the reef cannot be 

reversed. 

We respectfully request that the Florida Department of Environmental Protection and Florida 

Fish and Wildlife Conservation Commission elevate as a top priority the creation of this strategy 

during the upcoming year and beyond. As the lead environmental and conservation agencies 
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in the State of Florida, your leadership in this area is critically needed. The Councils commit to 

lend our support and assistance to this important effort. 

Thank you in advance for your consideration, time, and assistance. 

Sincerely yours, 

Steve Geller 

Broward County Mayor 

Chair, SFRPC 

Quentin "Beam" Furr 

Broward County Commissioner 

Co-Chair, SFRPC / TCRPC 

Florida's Coral Reef Working Group 

Enclosure 

cc 

Michael Houston

Chair, Treasure Coast RPC 

Doug Smith

Martin County Commissioner 

Co-Chair, SFRPC / TCRPC 

Florida's Coral Reef Working Group 

Honorable Ron Desantis, Governor 

Commissioner Rodney Barreto, Chair, FWC 

Thomas Reinert, Regional Director, FWC South Region 

Joanna C. Walczak, Administrator, DEP Coral Protection and Restoration Program 

Jason Andreotta, Director, DEP Southeast District 

Jamie Monty, Southeast Regional Administrator, DEP Office of Resilience 

and Coastal Protection 

Jessica Mccawley, Director, FWC Division of Marine Fisheries 

Isabel Cosio Carballo, SFRPC Executive Director 

Thomas Lanahan, TCRPC Executive Director 












